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Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Agenda

1. Opening Worship & Prayers

2. Apologies for Absence

3. Acceptance of Minutes of 2015 APCM

4. Matters Arising from Minutes of 2015 APCM

5. Financial Statements

6. Fabric Report

7. Report on Deanery Synod

8. Elections: 

Churchwardens: 
John Nystrom & Celestin Mbakop 
Deanery Synod Lay Representatives: 
Judith Morgan & Ian Berwick Moore 
Parochial Church Council:  
Bonny Whitfield, Pam Barnes, Val Rowe, 
Anthony Hodgson, Robert Rowe 
& Prince Eyitayo Adegun


9. Any other business & 
questions from church members


10.Reading & Address by Donald

11.Prayers

12.Closing Worship

 

Sunday 24 April 2016 at 10.30am
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Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Minutes of the 2015 APCM
Opening Worship & Prayers
The meeting opened with singing and prayer. 
Rev Donald reported that the full reports of each 
area of church activity where available to read 
and take away on the notice boards by the coffee 
bar. 

Acceptance of Minutes of 2014 Annual Parish 
Meeting
Rev Donald reminded that the meeting that to 
vote, attendees were required to have applied to 
be on the Electoral Roll of the church by having 
completed an Application for Enrolment as 
requested in the run up to the meeting. The 
meeting voted in favour of accepting the minutes 
as an accurate record of the meeting, with one 
against and one abstention.

Election of Church Wardens
Rev Donald reported that Robert Rowe and 
Maria Layne Springer would be staying on as 
church wardens. Rev Donald thanked them for 
their commitment and reported the Robert wants 
to stand down during the year. There is a 
potential candidate to take over from Robert 
during the year.

Church Wardens’ Report
Maria directed all attendees to the full Annual 
Report & Accounts on display on the notice 
board by the coffee bar. She thanked all members 
of the welcoming and coffee bar team and gave 
special thanks to Euneta for doing the church 
flowers. She reminded all church members to 
make a note of the church phone number and ask 
family and friends to call the church office 
should they become ill. Robert said that it had 
been really good serving with Maria and gave 
special thanks to David Bulbeck for being so 
helpful. He has been encouraged by seeing Jesus 
in the members of our fellowship and thanked 
God for Donald who seeks to put the Lord first 
and wants to see God’s will done here. 

Robert reminded the meeting of Jesus’ promise 
to build his church. We are the living stones of 
that church, built on the rock of Christ and 
together we give him praise. We’re not like the 
supporters of a football team backing a single 
church but part of a worldwide church.

Fabric Report
Amanda Wright (Parish Administrator) 
presented highlights of the Fabric Report as 
recorded in the Annual Review, drawing 
particular attention to this year’s five-year 
building report (called the quinquennial), 
flooding in the crypt, progress on the car park, 
disability access and community space. She gave 
thanks to God for what he is providing in help 
from LB Lambeth (new exterior lighting, car park 
resurfacing and pumping the crypt during the 
worst of the flooding in 2014) and in sending us 
good hall hire partners. She also thanked all the 
church members who are getting involved in 
fixing, cleaning and maintaining the building 
including Maria, Harold, Bonny, Dave Williams, 
Sherrie, Pam and Pauline.

Deanery Synod Report
Judith Morgan introduced the Deanery Synod 
Report by explaining that Deanery Synod is part 
of the synodical government of the Church of 
England that begins with the PCC, then Deanery 
Synod, then Diocesan Synod then General 
Synod. The Deanery Synod usually meets four 
times a year and well as governance, each 
meeting has guest speakers. In 2014 there were 
three meetings, with guest speakers from XLP at 
the first meeting, various speakers on the issue of 
poverty at the second meeting and the issue of 
disability and inclusion at the third meeting.
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Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Minutes of the 2015 APCM
Finance Report
Ian Berwick Moore presented the Finance Report 
on behalf of his wife who has injured her back. 
The church accounts for the year ending 2014 are 
in surplus of £19,747. The church bank account 
has a balance of £35,618. Both of these results are 
a fantastic effort from our position at the end of 
2013. Our incoming resources have increased by 
18% as a result of an increase in our hall letting 
(up by 27% and the planned giving (up by 
13.5%). At the beginning of 2014 we undertook 
reinvestment works on our halls in terms of 
redecoration and we have been able to recoup 
this money back within less than 12 months. The 
church’s outgoing resources have decreased by 
29%. This reduction from 2013 was from the cash 
reserve payment made to Norwood & Brixton 
Foodbank in 2013 as they commenced their own 
accounts. Additionally, in 2014 the PCC made a 
decision to suspend payment of our Parish Share, 
due to our cash flow position. This is a voluntary 
payment to the diocese for our share towards the 
running costs of the church. We have 
subsequently paid 7 out of the 10 payments that 
were due and hope in the coming year we may 
be able to meet the remaining 3 payments as well 
as our commitment for 2015. In 2014 our income 
from hall lettings and our property at 12 
Chestnut Road has allowed the church to cover 
its running costs which is a fantastic effort. 
Special thanks to Amanda for all her hard work. 
We would also like to thank the Lord for 
delivering us to this position. In 2015 our 
missionary tithe commitment is £11,415, an 
increase of just under £2000 from 2014. Thank 
you all for your commitment to the Lord and to 
St Lukeís. Praise to our Lord for providing us 
with these resources and may he give us 
enlightenment and unity for the year ahead. 
Thanks be to God. If anyone would like a full 
copy of the church accounts they are available 
from the parish office. Donald commented that 
though we are a small church we raised more 
than £100,000 which shows our commitment to 

God. He also encouraged us to think in terms of 
our tithes and our offerings - tithes are what we 
are required to give, offerings are what we give 
in addition. The Lord will enable us and we 
should listen to the Holy Spirit. Rev Donald gave 
thanks for what has been given in the past and 
asked us to consider whether the Lord is calling 
us to give more. Judith asked if the full Report & 
Accounts could be in front of each member of the 
meeting in future.

Elections
Judith Morgan & Ian Berwick Smith were 
appointed as St Luke’s Deanery Synod Lay 
Representative) at the 2014 APCM and agreed to 
remain in post. Amanda read out the names of 
the four PCC members who have indicated that 
they are willing to remain in post (Pam Barnes, 
Hayley Gay, Isaac Fofie and Jean Gay) and four 
new nominations (Anthony Hodgson, Bonny 
Whitfield, Val Rowe and Sola Sowemimo). Rev 
Donald asked God’s blessing on all members and 
called for others to consider nomination. The 
meeting voted in favour of accepting the new 
PCC.

Any Other Business
Marcela gave a brief report on Music Ministry, 
thanking all members of the team and calling for 
new members. She also asked for better 
equipment and mentioned that they are keen to 
involve children more. If any church members 
want to join the team or have children that are 
learning instruments or singing they should 
approach one of the worship leaders. Please bear 
in mind that this will involve coming early on 
Sunday mornings.

Sunday 24 April 2016 at 10.30am
	



S T  L U K E ’ S  C H U R C H  W E S T  N O R W O O D

Annual Parish Church Meeting 2016	 "4

Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Minutes of the 2015 APCM
Rev Donald’s Address

Rev Donald compared three versions of Proverbs 
29:18:
1. Where there is no vision, the people perish: but he 

that keepeth the law, happy is he. KJV
2. Where there is no revelation, people cast off 

restraint; but blessed is the one who heeds 
wisdom’s instruction. NIV

3. When people do not accept divine guidance, they 
run wild. But whoever obeys the law is joyful. 
NLT

The Lord is not saying that we need to muster up 
a vision from within ourselves. Instead, we need 
to consider what God is revealing to us - a 
deeper commitment to what God is calling us to 
be. Donald asked if there is anything that God is 
calling us as individuals to do at St Luke’s 
Church? Prayer ministry, pastoral visiting, 
hosting a home fellowship for bible study and 
prayer, joining the evangelism team, foodbank, 
the missionary support group, promoting 
missionaries that we support at St Luke’s, the 
buildings group. God gives us a vision as 
individual people of God - without that we will 
perish - and with a personal vision you get a 
corporate vision too. It’s easy to hide in a church 
of thousands - not here - we are called to be 
active. Rev Donald’s vision is that we grow ever 
closer to Jesus, serving him every day.

Val Rowe gave a notice about the recent death of 
Belinda Naude and the forthcoming visit of Ann 
Moore. She also asked for prayers for Hyacinth 
Hassanali whose husband Raymond is very close 
to death.
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